 Enfield Fire District No. 1

Regular Commission Meeting Minutes 

January 9, 2020
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by President Vincent Grady.
Attendees for the Board: 

Vincent Grady 

Scott Prentiss 

William Moran 
William Higgins 
Paul Benis 

Donald Hayward 

Patrick Droney 

David Ragion 

Maureen Brennan
Also, in attendance were Chief Edward Richards and Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski.
Public Comment 
Kevin Davis reported the Association’s Past member’s dinner will be held on February 8 at 6pm at Station 2. He also stated the 125th Anniversary committee will be kicking off on September 26th.
The minutes of the Regular Commission meeting held on December 5, 2019 were read aloud by William Higgins. Motion by Pat Droney, 2nd by Bill Moran to approve as amended.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  

The Treasurers Report was passed out and discussed. Motion by Dave Ragion, 2nd by Paul Benis to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  
The Fire Marshals Report was passed out and discussed. Paul Januszewski reports the JFK school project should begin around April. Major renovations taking place at the water pollution plant. Many constructions projects ongoing. Motion by Paul Benis, 2nd by Dave Ragion to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  
The Training Officers Report was passed out and discussed.  Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski reports 1 member passed FF 1. Training for Ice rescue and cold water rescue took place. The Deputy Chief stated there are 7 cadet members currently.  The Deputy Chief stated the NIST grant program for the Enfield District portion is complete. Motion by Pat Droney, 2nd by Dave Ragion to approve presented. Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

The Chiefs Report was passed out and discussed. The Chief reported some pump testing issues with a couple of the engines. Motion by Paul Benis, 2nd by Maureen Brennan to approve presented.   Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 
Old Business – 
Pat Droney asked about the status of Negotiations and Vinnie Grady stated he has received a letter of intent from the union. He stated they are looking at possibly January to start.

The Chief discussed the status of the Consolidation report and stated it is a draft form with more research still needed.

Committees
Truck Committee – The Chief stated the aerial committee is looking at a mid-mount style. The Engine committee is ready to go. He reports the newest apparatus in the fleet is a 2007. The chief discussed a saving option on the engine if prepaid. It would result in a savings of $27,000, if done by January 24th.
Bill Moran asked the Chief if the deadline could be extended. He is concerned about the short notice.

The LOSAP Committee- William Higgins has been in contact with our representative from VFIS and is working on a meeting or conference call after the first of the year. 
Station 2 committee- Don Hayward stated they met with one architect and are meeting with another later in the month. Don stated he believes the spring of 2021 for breaking ground on the addition.
Consolidation – The Chief stated a Committee with different members from each District to work on the plan will be created. 

Old Business
Pres. Grady reports the Chief has been nominated to the Connecticut Firefighters Hall of Fame.
Pres. Grady recognized Paul Januszewski for his years of service, as this is his last Commission meeting. 
The Chief discussed the Chiefs meeting with the Town Manager in attendance.

The Chief started a discussion on the next budget and Station 2 oil tank replacement, duty officer vehicle replacement and Station 1 roof.

William Higgins asked President Grady to add one agenda item, to discuss in Executive session, a draft document not for public review. 

A Motion by William Higgins, second by Pat Droney to go into Executive session at 8:25pm to discuss a draft document. Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.
The Board came out of Executive Session at 8:38 p.m.  No votes taken. 
Motion by Bill Moran, second by Dave Ragion to approve position description and post the Deputy Chief position to begin receiving applications.

Motion to adjourn at 8:59 p.m. by Pat Droney, 2nd by Paul Benis. Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 
Respectfully Submitted,
William Higgins
Clerk-Treasurer
